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TITLE:
AN ACT to amend the general city law, chapter 772 of the laws of 1966 relating to enabling any city with a population of one million or more to raise tax revenue, and the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to increasing the relocation and employment assistance program credit for companies in eligible growth industries.

BACKGROUND

Currently, state and City law provide for Relocation and Employment Assistance Program (REAP) credits for businesses that relocate to the four boroughs other than Manhattan, or to Northern Manhattan.  These are credits against the City’s Corporation Tax, Unincorporated Business Tax or gross receipts tax (for utilities) based upon the number of eligible employees the eligible business is relocating.  The amount of the credit under current law is $3,000 per eligible employee for eligible businesses relocating to eligible premises in “revitalization areas”.  The credits are refundable.

In 2004, REAP was expanded to provide credits to certain firms that relocate to Lower Manhattan from areas outside of New York City.  These businesses eligible for the Lower Manhattan credit receive a $3000 credit per eligible employee.

PROPOSED LEGISLATION:

The proposed legislation creates a sub-category of eligible businesses called “eligible growth industry business[es]” which would be eligible for a larger refundable REAP credit.  Where, under current law, the credit is $3000 per eligible employee share relocated by an eligible business to a revitalization area (or to Lower Manhattan from outside the City), the proposed legislation would increase the credit for eligible businesses that are also eligible growth industry businesses to $8,000 per eligible employee share.  For eligible businesses currently entitled to a REAP credit equal to $1,000 per eligible employee for eligible relocations, the proposed legislation would increase the REAP credit for those businesses that are also “eligible growth industry businesses” by $5,000, to a total of $6,000 per eligible employee share.  

   The proposed legislation defines “eligible growth industry business” as an eligible business in which more than 50% of its total sales are derived from the sales of goods and/or services in the following three business areas:  (1) biotechnology/physical sciences; (2) computer systems design and (3) management, scientific or technical consulting services.  In order to be an “eligible growth industry business”, the legislation provides that the business would have to relocate on or after July 1, 2005 to receive the enhanced credit.     

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS:
See Council Finance Division fiscal impact statement.

EFFECTIVE DATE:

The legislation would take effect immediately. 

